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New Paul Harris Fellows who donate $500 or more to Annual 
Fund-SHARE and new Paul Harris Society members can 
take advantage of a special offer that is made available 
thanks to the generosity of fellow Rotarians here in District 
7610, who will transfer 500 TRF Recognition Points to the 

new  PHF or PHS who qualify. 

How to Qualify: To qualify to receive the 500 points: 
New Paul Harris Fellows must mail/fax/email/telephone their 
contribution of $500 or more to the Annual FundðSHARE to 
The Rotary Foundation.   New Paul Harris Society 
members must declare their intent to be a PHS member and 
either (1) make an initial contribution of $500 or more to the 

Annual Fund-SHARE, or enroll in Rotary Direct at a level sufficient to meet their annual PHS 
contribution pledge of $1,000 to the Annual FundðSHARE ($85 per month, $250 per quarter, or 
$1,000 annually).  Both PHF & PHS:  Send a copy of the contribution or electronic confirmation to 
DGN Scott Mills.  Points will be transferred after December 31 for all persons who donate by the 
end of the calendar year (see instructions in the article on page 2 regarding deadlines for ensuring 
your contribution is posted in calendar year 2013).  Points may go to the donor or to a person the 
donor indicates when transmitting the information to DGN Scott.  The points will be available until 
they are all used.  Only District 7610 Rotarians are eligible.  Donôt delay! 

Points Available for New PHS Members and New PHFs  
500 points available for each new PHS and new contributors of $500 or more. 

Paul Harris Society Membership Exceeds 200 for the First Time  
District goal of 250 PHS members within sight. 

BY SCOTT MILLS, DGN & PHS CHAIR 

Membership in the Paul Harris Society exceeded 200 for the first time with the 
addition of these eight new PHS members, bringing the total membership to 201: 
Fairfax Rotarians Carolyn Chappell, Dan Keller, and Bogi Setty; Lake Ridge 
Rotarians Todd Harff, Chris McMurray, Warren Aldrich, and Tom Kreutzer; and 
Dulles Rotarian Helen Oh.  The Paul Harris Society recognizes donors who pledge 
to give $1,000 to the Annual FundðSHARE each year they are financially able.  
The generosity of these eight Rotarians helps to fuel our Service Above Self. We 
thank all 201 members of the District 7610 Paul Harris Society for making The 

Rotary Foundation their charity of choice.   

Will you make the same commitment today by returning a completed 
membership form and by helping District 7610 meet its goal of reaching 250 
members by June 30, 2014?  Become a member of The Paul Harris Society and 

help expand Rotaryôs ability to serve our community and the world.   

A PHS brochure is available on the PHS webpage of the District 7610 website.  
Please complete a membership form and send it directly to The Rotary 
Foundation, 14280 Collections Center Drive, Chicago, IL 60693, and send a copy 

to me, PHS Chair Scott Mills. Please contact me if you have any questions. H
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Tax Year Deadlines for Foundation Contributions Approaching  
Use the following guidelines for sending your TRF contribution. 

Please note the following cutoffs for gifts to be credited to The Rotary Foundation for Calendar year ending 31 December 

2013: 

Checks: Both the postmark on the envelope and the date written on the check must be no later than 31 December 2013.  
Additionally, if a check is sent via the Bank of America lockbox (14280 Collections Center Drive, Chicago, IL 60693), it must 
be received at the bank lockbox by Friday, 10 January 2014. All checks should remain in the original postmarked envelope. 
Payments mailed at the end of December 2013 intended as early gifts for January 2014 will be treated as December 2013 

gifts.  

Credit Card Contributions: If sent via rotary.org must be authorized by midnight on 31 December 2013.  Credit card 
contributions sent via fax, phone or mail to World Headquarters must be received and authorized prior to the close of 
business on 31 December 2013. Mailed items should be in the original envelope postmarked no later than 31 December 

2013. For security purposes, please do not email credit card contributions; instead, fax to 847-328-5260.  

Wire Transfers: Must be initiated by 31 December 2013 and received by Friday, 03 January 2014.  

Contact Center Hours: Monday-Friday, 8am ð5pm, Central Standard Time. 
Email: Contact.Center@Rotary.org 
Phone: 866-9ROTARY (866-976-8279) 

DRFC & PDG Chuck Davidson Receives TRFôs Citation for Meritorious Service 
TRF Trustees Recognize PDG Chuckôs Service to The Rotary Foundation. 

DRFC & PDG Chuck Davidson received The Rotary Foundation 
Citation for Meritorious Service at the annual Rotary Foundation 
Awards Banquet on November 23. 

Through The Rotary Foundation Citation for Meritorious Service, 
the Foundationôs Trustees recognize individual Rotarians who 
have demonstrated outstanding active service to The Rotary 
Foundation for more than one year.  Only one recipient is 
recognized in each district per year. 

In announcing that PDG Chuck had been recognized with the 
honor, District Governor Juanita Cawley observed, ñThis year the 
individual recognized is in his third year as our District Rotary 
Foundation Chair. Under his leadership our district has had two 

back-to-back years of Annual Fund giving above $200 per capita, 
with both years being the highest per capita giving in Zone 33 and 
among the top 20 highest per capita giving in the world. Under his 
leadership we have nearly doubled Paul Harris Society 
membership in two years, achieved unprecedented polio public 
image coverage in graphic media in regional and international airports, and entertainment venues, and expanded 
partnerships with Nationals Baseball and Wizards basketball team sponsorships of polio nights and season ticket sales. His 
leadership led to successful and 100% fully trained and qualified clubs in our district for Future Vision, the processing of a 
record number of grants in record amounts for District 7610 for local community projects and securing the placement of 
back-to-back Rotary Peace Fellow candidates, expanding District 7610's Peace Fellow acceptance rate to 7 in 13 Peace 
Center classes. He has tirelessly promoted the programs of and giving to The Rotary Foundation as our DRFC.ò   

DG Juanita also noted, coincidentally, that the Citation was signed by DK Lee, who serves as the Chair of the Foundation 
Trustees, who also was the RI President 2008-09 during PDG Chuckôs term as District Governor of District 7610 when, 
together, District 7610 Rotarians helped to ñMake Dreams Real.ò 

DRFC & PDG Chuck Davidson received The 
Rotary Foundation Citation for Meritorious 
Service, presented by DG Juanita Cawley. Photo: 

David Mercer. 

mailto:Contact.Center@Rotary.org
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BY COLLEEN BONADONNA, DISTRICT POLIO CHAIR 

While preparing for my trip last month to Nigeria to take part in the polio immunization drive, I will admit that I was apprehensive.  
Earlier in the year, ten polio vaccinators were killed just miles from where we would be working. Could my going to an area, where we 

were not welcome, be of any benefit? 

It turns out it most certainly was. Led by PDG Ann Lee Hussey, a polio survivor, the team of ten Rotarians traveled to Nigeria to take 
part in Immunization Plus Days (IPD) over a ten-day period.  Participating in past NIDs in India, I knew how to give the vaccine and the 
normal protocol of the program. Meeting with the Polio Emergency Operations Center throughout the drive, we observed the cold 

storage chain of the vaccine and how the vaccine was distributed to the vaccinators. 

Early each morning we would break into teams of two, paired with a local Rotaractor or Rotarian and go to our designated spot. To 
one village, we walked several miles on a footpath.  Most often we were met with appreciation, and at some villages we were told that 
we were not welcomed.  When this occurred, we simply told them, ñWe paid our own way and left the comforts of home and family to 
tell them that people around the world appreciate that they are vaccinating their children and protecting all the children from polio. 

Thank you.ò Upon saying this we were graciously welcomed.   

Along with polio vaccinations, we took part in providing materials for a birthing clinic, school, painted toilet buildings and 
commissioning of matching grants for a bore hole, bridge and hospital equipment.  The highlight was giving fifty polio survivors hand-

pedal wheelchairs, allowing mobility they had not enjoyed for many years. 

If this sounds like something about which you would like to learn more or in which you would like to take part, contact Colleen 
Bonadonna at: cblens@cox.net. Preparations are underway to assemble a team to travel to India in mid February.  For more detailed 

information, please see the India NID flyer on page 4 of this newsletter. 

Overcoming Anxiety: Service Above Self in Nigeria  
Polio Chair describes how her service in Nigeria helped calm apprehensions. 

District Polio Chair Colleen Bonadonna (top, second from left) traveled to Nigeria last month as part of a 
ten-Rotarian National Immunization Day team, which was led by Ann Lee Hussey, PDG of Rotary District 
7780 (fourth from left).  Nigeria is one of only three countries where polio remains endemic.  

mailto:cblens@cox.net
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The first in a series of Tappahannock Rotary Club Polio Campaign ads appeared in 
the Rappahannock Times this month.  Way to go, Tappahannock! 

New England Journal of Medicine Article Addresses Polio Risk Worldwide  
2011 Polio Outbreak in China proves that no country is free from risk without global eradication. 

In the November 21, 2013 edition of the New England Journal of Medicine, Hui-Ming Luo, M.D., documents the risk that 
exists for the continuing spread of polio worldwide, even among countries that are free of polio, absent the global 

eradication of the disease.   

Dr. Loa extrapolated data obtained during the 2011 outbreak of wild poliovirus type 1 in Xinjiang, China, which DNA testing 
confirmed was imported from Pakistan.  As a result of the outbreak in China between July 3 and October 9, 2011, five 
rounds of vaccination with live, attenuated oral poliovirus vaccine (OPV) were conducted among children and adults, 
totaling 43 million doses of vaccine.  Trivalent OPV were used in three rounds, and monovalent OPV type 1 was used in 

the two remaining of the five rounds of the campaign. 

Dr. Loa concluded that the ñ2011 outbreak in China showed that poliomyelitis-free countries remain at risk for outbreaks 
while the poliovirus circulates anywhere in the world.  Global eradication of poliomyelitis will benefit all countries, even 

those that are currently free of poliomyelitis.ò 
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BY VANCE ZAVELA 

The Washington Wizards are hosting the 2nd End Polio Now 
Night with Rotary District 7610 on February 22, 2014.  The 
game against the New Orleans Pelicans is scheduled for 
7:00 p.m. at the Verizon Center in Washington, D.C.  Tickets 
for the game are $43 in the Club Level and $24 in the Upper 
Level.  Five dollars from each ticket will be donated to The 
Rotary Foundationôs PolioPlus program.  Rotary clubs will 
have one opportunity to purchase a block of seats by 
contacting Group Sales Manager Ralph Wong at (202) 527-
7537.  Tickets for individual Rotarians and others can be 
purchased through the Wizards web site at 
www.msesales.com/wiz/rotarynight and using promo code 

endpolio.   

The Wizards also have agreed to offer a season-long 
discount ticket promotion to support End Polio Now.  Three 
dollars will be donated to PolioPlus for every ticket purchase 
to all other remaining games this season.  They can be 
purchased through the web link:  www.msesales.com/wiz/
endpolio or contact Ralph Wong at (202) 527-7537.  
Remember to use the endpolio code for these tickets as well. 
For more information, please contact Vance Zavela at 

vance.zavela@verizon.net.   

Washington Wizards Expand Polio Partnership with Rotary District 7610  

February 22, 2014 End Polio Night and season-long ticket promotion offered. 

WIZARDS vs. Pelicans
Saturday, February 22, 2014 at 7:00 PM

VS.

END POLIO NOW 
WITH THE WIZARDS AND ROTARY

$24 Upper Level Seats $43 Club Level Seats

$5 donated to END POLIO NOW for every ticket purchased

To order tickets visit www.msesales.com/wiz/rotarynight and use promo 

code endpolio or contact Ralph Wong at rwong@monumentalsports.com or 

202.527.7537 to book groups of 10 or more.

Stafford Rotarians Jack 

and Lt. Gov. Carol 

Foley received Bequest 

Society pins and crystal 

from District Governor 

Juanita Cawley at the 

District 7610 annual 

Rotary Foundation 

Awards Banquet on 

November 23 in 

Fredericksburg.  Thank 

you, Jack and Carol! 
Photo: David Mercer. 

Jack and Carol Foley Become Bequest Society Members.  

http://www.msesales.com/wiz/rotarynight
http://www.msesales.com/wiz/endpolio
http://www.msesales.com/wiz/endpolio
mailto:vance.zavela@verizon.net


In Motion: The Rotary Foundation Newsletter of District 7610 December 2013                    Page  7                            






















